April 25, 2022
Dept. of Statistics,
University of Warwick,

Coventry,
UK

Professor S. Athreya
Editor-in-Chief
Electronic Communications in Probability

Dear Prof. Athreya,
Submission of revision to ECP 2108-005

We submit a revision in accordance with the referee’s report.
We are most grateful to the referee for their helpful and incisive suggestions.
We believe that we have faithfully implemented them all.

Yours sincerely,

Saul Jacka
(Corresponding author)
Email: s.d.jacka@warwick.ac.uk



